<redacted>

Sent: 06 April 2011 10:35

<redacted>

Subject: RE: <redacted> Low Emission ANPR s28 certificate

<redacted>

I realise you are only just involved, but from my perspective it would be difficult to tell that Security of any kind was a priority if all you had to go on was the speed at which this has progressed. This data only goes to SO15 and all we use it for is terrorism and national security. Nobody opposes the alteration, which itself is not complex, the paperwork was complete at our end in January. 3 months on and it still hasn't been actioned. Disappointing to say the least.

Anyway - re the cameras.......

It is easier to show you than tell you as there are hundreds of them.

Why not <redacted>visit the ANPR Unit for 10 minutes.

<redacted>

<redacted>

Failing that..... they are dotted (almost chaotically when you first look at it) around greater London on<redacted> roads that are used by lorries. It is all about charging lorries that drive into London chugging out clouds of diesel fumes.

The LEZ has nothing at all to do with the M25. TfL don't own or have jurisdiction on the M25.

Hope this assists.

<redacted>

<redacted>

Sent: 06 April 2011 10:01

<redacted>

Subject: < redacted>

Low Emission ANPR s28 certificate

Importance: High

<redacted>

<redacted>

 thanks for your prompt reply. This is unlikely to be signed off before the <redacted>

I would like to get some idea of the camera's geographic location around London <redacted>

Thanks

<redacted>

<redacted>

Sent: 06 April 2011 09:18

<redacted>

Subject: RE: <redacted> Low Emission ANPR s28 certificate

<redacted>

I am pleased that you have stepped up to deal with this. It was urgent when I handed the certificate over and we hoped to start receiving the data in February.

Was it really as long ago as January? <redacted> understood the issues I was dealing with, could not have been more helpful, and I know <redacted> will have briefed onwards around the issue of urgency. <redacted> warned me that despite the good reasons to progress this quickly there might be a delay. I'm glad the delays aren't mine as I wouldn't want to be the one holding on to this issue if it goes wrong - as it easily could.

I'll answer your questions directly but if it would help to meet and have a chat please let me know. I don't have papers on this with me as I write so I'll operate from memory. The application arises now because.......

<redacted></redacted>		
<redacted></redacted>		
<redacted></redacted>		
<redacted></redacted>		
<redacted></redacted>		

I'll send this and call you a little later when you may have had a chance to read through. Needless to say I would encourage you to progress this as swiftly as you can.

I'll copy this to <redacted>as I have mentioned <redacted> a few times and want <redacted> to be clear that I appreciate <redacted> help and know the delay in this matter doesn't rest with <redacted>.

Kind Regards

<redacted>

<redacted>

Sent: 05 April 2011 14:28

<redacted> <redacted>

Subject: <redacted> Low Emission ANPR s28 certificate

Importance: High

<redacted>

Hi <redacted>

I am currently drafting the submission which will accompany the section 28 certificate for Home Sec's signature. We had hoped that our ANPR policy lead in Crime and Policing Group would be able to take the lead but as they have been preoccupied with the Freedom Bill I have offered to draft the submission myself. I have been reading through the information that you handed to <redacted> in January and everything appears to be fine.

I thought that for the purposes of the submission it might be informative to include a little more on the <redacted>requirements for the access to low emission cameras. A paragraph or two of text would be sufficient.

- Operational requirements;
 - o Timing when do you hope to obtain the feeds by why apply now?
 - Is access to these feeds important <redacted>
 - <redacted>

Please give me a call if you wish to discuss.

Regards

<redacted>

Border Security and Ports Policing, PROTECT

Office for Security and Counter Terrorism
The Home Office, 2 Marsham Street, London, SW1P 4DF

<redacted><redacted><redacted>

Web www.homeoffice.gsi.gov.uk